FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000/ENVIRONMENTAL INFORMATION REGULATIONS 2004 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
I'm looking for more information about schemes the council has in place offering financial/other incentives for renters to downsize and free up housing for larger families.

We've written about these schemes before, for your reference: https://www.thesun.co.uk/money/17312937/how-to-get-free-cash-by-moving-house/
Please can I get information on the following:

1) Does the council has a downsizing scheme where renters are offered incentives to move to a smaller home? If so, what are the incentives on offer and who is eligible?

2) Can I get a breakdown of how much money in total was given to people who successfully qualified for the scheme for the following years?

a) 1 January 2019 - 31 December 2019

b) 1 January 2020 - 31 December 2020

c) 1 January 2021 - 31 December 2021

3) What was the single highest award in value given out to a successful applicant for the following years:

a) 1 January 2019 - 31 December 2019

b) 1 January 2020 - 31 December 2020

c) 1 January 2021 - 31 December 2021

At present, the Council does not have a downsizing scheme, however, we are looking to implement a new scheme going forward. 
Therefore, this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.
What we do offer is enhanced priority on the housing register so the requester can look at our Housing Allocations Policy on our website and see the Band 1 and Band 2 Under-occupation priorities there.


You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
